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GNWT Response to: 
NSMA IR#1 (ID2) 
 
Topic 
Run Off Monitoring 
 
Comment 
(Submitted after Due Date) Proponent describes various pathways and 
corresponding mitigations for potential negative impacts from project runoff. 
Proponent includes in the mitigations: rock type verification and runoff monitoring 
at the quarries. NSMA is uncertain how the proponent is going to monitor runoffs 
from the roads as a way of verification of rock type and its acid-generating and/or 
metal leaching characteristics. 
 
Recommendation 
Please provide information (parameters, frequency, duration, location etc) about 
runoff monitoring along the constructed road. 
 
GNWT Response 
Geochemical verification of borrow source material is currently underway (see 
W2016S0009 for further details). The results will identify which borrow sources 
will be suitable for construction use. Only material that has been cleared through 
the geochemical verification process will be utilized in the construction of the road 
in order to guarantee that the road surface material will not be susceptible to acid 
rock drainage or metal leaching. Because only non-acid generating rock/non-metal 
leaching material will be utilized, it is not necessary to monitor the chemical 
makeup of runoff from the roads. Monitoring of runoff will be conducted from an 
erosion and sediment control perspective; further details about this specific type of 
monitoring will be available in the ESC Plan that will be developed with the help of 
Project Co.   
 
 

http://www.mvlwb.ca/Registry.aspx?a=W2016S0009
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GNWT Response to: 
NSMA IR#3 (ID4) 
 
Topic 
Implementation of fisheries regulations on shared water bodies 
 
Comment 
NSMA understands from the Response that some fish-bearing water bodies are 
located over Tłı̨chǫ Lands boundary. This means, when Tłı̨chǫ Government's 
fisheries regulations are in effect, one water body could be regulated by two 
different governments (GNWT and Tłı̨chǫ Government) and respective regulations. 
 
Recommendation 
Please provide, where it exists, information about how the two governments plan to 
coordinate regulations and enforcements of fisheries on the water bodies along the 
Tłı̨chǫ Lands boundary. 
 
GNWT Response 
NSMA is correct in the understanding that one water body along the boundary 
between Tłı̨chǫ and public land could be regulated by multiple governments. The 
Department of Fisheries and Oceans Canada (DFO) is the responsible management 
authority for fish and fish habitat in the NWT while the Tłı̨chǫ Government has the 
power to enact laws in relation to fishery activities in waters on Tłı̨chǫ lands 
(section 7.4.3 of the Tłı̨chǫ Agreement). The GNWT does not have the authority to 
manage fisheries in the NWT and therefore cannot speak to how fisheries 
management will be coordinated along the Tłı̨chǫ boundary near the proposed 
Tłı̨chǫ All-season Road. Although the GNWT does not manage fisheries, GNWT 
officers, under a Memorandum of Understanding with DFO, have been cross 
appointed to enforce sport fishing regulations and will continue to do so should the 
project proceed. 
 
To provide clarity around the GNWT’s role with regard to fisheries management, the 
GNWT has included federal Order in Council P.C. 1976-535 as an attachment to this 
information request response. DFO was called the Department of the Environment 
at the time the Order in Council was written. 
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